DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 19 June 2013 in the Village Hall at 7.50pm
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – in the Chair


Cllr M Billing





Cllr J Garnett
Mrs J Markham – Clerk

Apologies:
Cllr S Plunkett


Cllr R Clayton



In attendance:  





Local Electors - 5
1. Garden Waste Management
The meeting had been preceded by a presentation by Mr P Florentine, Waste Management Officer, Craven District Council, on the District Council’s new system for garden waste management (the Notes of the presentation are attached to these Minutes as an Annexe).
2. Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting on 22 May 2013
The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 22 May 2013 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising from Annual Parish Meeting on 22 May 2013
The Clerk reported that Highways had been requested to repaint the road line markings on Low Lane.

4. Minutes of Annual Meeting of the Council on 22 May 2013
The Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Council held on 22 May 2013 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

5. Matters Arising from Annual Meeting of the Council on 22 May 2013
(i) Old Chapel  It was agreed that, following the removal of the yew tree at the Old Chapel, sufficient planting had now grown up around the gas tank to provide adequate screening from the road.  The Clerk reported that the District Council’s Tree Officer had been invited to attend a future meeting of the Council.
(ii) Annual Return   The Return had been submitted to external auditors and the period for public review of the accounts had now closed.
(iii) Highways Matters  The Clerk reported that a copy of the Highways Capital Programme 2014/15 had been received, and that it included a drainage scheme costing £75,000 for the adopted section of the lane by the church.
(iv) Mobile Phone Connectivity Survey  The Clerk reported that a response had been sent in to the survey, providing comments in line with those originally raised in correspondence with consultants working on the mobile phone mast upgrades at West Berwick and Draughton Heights (Minute 4 of the meeting held on 27 February refers).
(v) Local Account consultation  The Chairman thanked Cllr Billing for her full and careful draft of comments for the consultation, and it was reported that a letter incorporating her comments had now been sent to the County Council.
6. Chelker Wind Turbines
The Council welcomed a report from Craven District Council’s planning department that Yorkshire Water had confirmed their intention to comply with the Planning Contravention Notice, and noted that the planning officer was to clarify the timescale for dismantling the existing turbines, once notice for their removal had been served.
A copy of a recent Government report on the outcome of a consultation on onshore wind had been circulated.  The report had indicated that a majority of consultees had had a negative experience with the developers of onshore wind sites.

7. Tour de France
The Clerk reported that email correspondence had been exchanged with Embsay and Addingham parishes, and village plans for the event were to be shared on an ongoing basis.  A copy of the history of Draughton had been sent to Welcome to Yorkshire.
At the invitation of the Chairman, Andy Bates updated the Council further, providing a summary of issues discussed to date.  Cllr Billing reported for the Village Hall Trustees, and noted that consideration was being given to the opening of the village hall as a “café” during the period leading up to the event, and to the organisation of village events, such as a barbecue, during the weekend of the race itself.
8. Website – Annual Domain Costs
The Clerk was authorised to settle the account with Westbrook  in the sum of £96 in respect of domain rental costs for the website for the annual period to 31 May 2014.

9. Planning Applications
(i) 1&2 The Croft – application for extension – no comments to be made.
(ii) 1 Meadowcroft – application for a roof balcony – no comments to be made.
(iii) 2 Meadowcroft – application for tree works – no comments to be made.
(iv) 5 Spring Rise – – application for tree works – no objection to be made, but the reason for the removal of the beech tree was to be clarified.

10. Correspondence
(i) Rural Action Yorkshire  A copy of the Winter Weather Agents Toolkit was circulated for information.

(ii) CDC Local Plan and Neighbourhood Planning  A set of papers from the recent parish clerks’ forum meeting, including the Planning Focus Newsletter, was circulated for information.  It was noted that an event giving information on the Local Plan in the Skipton South Sub-Area (which included Draughton) was to be held on 27 June.  Cllr Billing agreed to see if she could attend on behalf of the Council, and further details would be provided to her by the Clerk.
11. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 17 July 2013 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.   
The meeting closed at 8.40pm.
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Garden Waste Management
Mr Florentine explained the background to the District Council’s decision to introduce a charging system for the collection of garden waste with effect from 1 July 2013.  

He noted that, with the Council projected to find savings of some £776,000 over the coming three year period, it was no longer possible for the current service, provided free of charge and generating a £140,000 deficit, to be maintained.  He reported that the Council’s sales of home composting bins, offered to residents at a discount, were going well, and that take-up of the new licensing system for the brown bins was so far fairly positive, with some 6000 of the 14,750 households currently using the bins, choosing to subscribe to the charging system for their garden waste collections.  He gave further details of the scheme, explaining how it would be administered; information leaflets were provided for further distribution as necessary.
In response to queries from local residents, Mr Florentine confirmed that the administrative cost of the new system would amount to some £20,000 pa.  He also confirmed that the licensing system was a voluntary scheme, and that residents choosing not to use it, as well as increasing their home composting, could take their garden waste direct to the waste management facility at Skibeden.  It was pointed out that some residents with small gardens and without brown bins were currently placing small amounts of garden waste in the general refuse green bins.  Mr Florentine accepted that the wording of the information leaflet, stating that garden waste should not be placed in the green bins, could be misleading for such residents, and agreed to take steps to correct any misunderstanding by, for example, placing a notice in the Craven Herald.   It was also suggested that it could be helpful if such a notice giving further information on the scheme could be used to clarify the definition of garden waste and to exclude, for example, such items as garden tools which should continue to be disposed of in the general refuse.
Following a full and detailed question and answer session, the Chairman closed the discussion and thanked Mr Florentine for his presentation.
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